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MINUTES 

Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, April 9, 2018 

 

5:30 P.M. Finance Committee Meeting 

 

6:00 P.M. Workshop re: Aging in Place program  

 

7:00 P.M. Call to Order 

Present:   Councilors Bingham, Copp, Edes, Gruber, Stiles, Storey-King and Turner 

 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Bingham, to accept the March 26, 2018 meeting 

minutes as presented. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 

None 

 

III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

Cathy Wright of 60 Skillin Road asked when the senior resident property tax rebates are issued.  

Town Manager Shane said that our process begins the first of August.  

Mrs. Wright said that with all the new construction going on in Cumberland, why are we potentially 

facing a large tax increase?  There are people who live in Town, work in Town and volunteer in Town 

who are getting “priced out of their property”.  Those who are retired and living on Social Security have 

received very little increase in their Social Security, but property taxes have gone up significantly.   

 

IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY   
Chairman Edes said that because there are so many people present this evening, he would be taking some agenda 

items out of order, out of respect of their time.  

 

18 – 044 To hear a presentation re: Brown Tail Moth spraying program for 2018. 

Terry Travier from Whitney Tree presented the following presentation for Coleen Teerling, Forest Entomologist 

with the Maine Forest Service, who could not attend this evening.  
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Item 18-052 was considered next.  

 

18 – 045 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Cumberland/North Yarmouth Youth Lacrosse Girls Round Robin Tournament to be held on 

May 19th, 2018, at Twin Brook. 

Town Manager Shane said that staff is recommending approval.  

 

Chairman Edes opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion:  None 

Chairman Edes closed the Public Hearing.  

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Turner, to approve the Mass Gathering Permit application for 

the Cumberland/North Yarmouth Youth Lacrosse Girls Round Robin Tournament to be held on May 19th at Twin 

Brook. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
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18 – 046 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Cumberland/North Yarmouth Youth Lacrosse Boys Jamboree Tournament to be held on June 

9th, 2018, at Twin Brook. 

Chairman Edes opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion:  None 

Chairman Edes closed the Public Hearing.  

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Copp, to approve the Mass Gathering Permit application for 

the Cumberland/North Yarmouth Youth Lacrosse Boys Jamboree Tournament to be held on June 9th at Twin 

Brook. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

18 – 047 To set the week of May 14th - 18th for Spring Bulky Item Pick Up Week. 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to set the week of May 14th - 18th, 2018 for Spring 

Bulky Item Pick Up. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

18 – 048 To appoint Democratic and Republican Election Clerks.  

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to appoint the Democratic and Republican Election 

Clerks per the list provided by the Town Clerk. 

VOTE:   6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

18 – 049 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the Penobscot 

Valley Kennel Club Chickadee Classic Dog Show to be held from June 22nd – 25th, 2018 at the 

Cumberland Fair Grounds.  

Chairman Edes opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion:  None 

Chairman Edes closed the Public Hearing.  

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Turner, to approve the Mass Gathering Permit application for 

the Penobscot Valley Kennel Club Chickadee Classic Dog Show to be held from June 22nd - June 25th, 2018 at the 

Cumberland Fairgrounds. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

18 – 050 To accept the Contract Zone Agreement amendment #5 for Heritage Village Development 

(CFV) and begin the CZA amendment process. 

Town Manager Shane explained that the Contract Zone Agreement amendment process is a long process between 

the Town Council and the Planning Board and this is only the first step.  He and the Town Planner have reviewed 

the request and the next step will be to hold a neighborhood meeting.  The neighborhood meeting will give the 

neighbors the opportunity to voice their concerns and get their questions answered.  This amendment will create 

additional commercials lots on the commercial portion of the property along Route One.  

 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Turner, to accept the Contract Zone Agreement 

amendment #5 for Heritage Village Development (CFV) and begin the CZA amendment process. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
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Councilor Bingham excused himself and left the meeting at 8:35 p.m. 

 

18 – 051 To set a Public Hearing date of April 23rd to consider and act on a Contract Zone Agreement for 

John Paynter, 445 Greely Road Extension.  

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Turner, to set a Public Hearing date of April 23rd to consider 

and act on a Contract Zone Agreement for John Paynter, 445 Greely Road Extension. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

18 – 052 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on adoption of the FY2019 Municipal Budget. 

Town Manager Shane and Finance Director, Heather Perreault presented the following: 
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Chairman Edes opened the Public Hearing. 

Public comment:  Peter Valente of Woody Creek Lane said that he and his wife pay $12,000 a year for property 

taxes. As much as he loves Cumberland, there is a point where you wonder if it is worth $1,000 a month and it 

keeps going up.  

 

Bob Knupp of 4 Eagles Way said that he has lived in Cumberland for approximately 2 ½ years.  He is not clear if 

the school population is increasing, staying the same, or in decline.  

Councilor Bingham responded that it is increasing slightly, mostly in the elementary school. 

Mr. Knupp said that Cumberland is a very nice Town and a good place to retire. He thinks that one of the 

problems is that the majority of new residents are older, retired people, with no school aged children.  He 

commented on the increase in employee wages and the fact that Town Hall is closed on Friday.  

Councilor Storey-King responded that there are salary employees who are working on Friday, even though Town 

Hall is not open to the public.  

Mr. Knupp agreed with Mr. Valente’s comments. He will now be paying 9% of his total income in taxes.  

Thankfully, the federal government is going to be helping him with the increase. 

 

Cathy Wright of Skillin Road said that approximately 25% of the households in Cumberland have children. That 

means that 75% of the residents are paying for the majority of the school system.  Most people feel that it will do 

no good to attend the school budget meetings. She attends and asks questions.  She wonders why the Town went 

from a shared Assessor to a full time Assessor.  When the Town adds new trails or parks that increases operating 

costs with part time help, etc.  She thinks pencils still needs to be sharpened on this budget.  

 

Councilor Turner said that everybody here is realizing that our high property values have something to do with 

the school system. Our per-pupil cost is higher than our neighbors, which is around $15,000.  Our per-pupil cost 

is around $17,000.  Why the discrepancy?  Those school systems are a touted as ours.  The frustration of this 

Council is that we have nothing to do with that.  It is partly due to mismanagement at the State level and the way 

they manage the school funding.  The Town goes over their budget line by line, through every department.  We 

all need to be sharpening our pencils in this Town, including the school.  

 

Councilor Stiles agrees with Councilor Turner. He is also very frustrated that we have no control over the school 

budget.  The Town has put off working on our infrastructure for years in order to keep costs down.  The wage 

increases, in some cases, are reduced by revenues of recreation programs. This is the first slight increase in 3 
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years by the Town.  The Town has also lost some state revenues.  Cutting some of the services that our 

community wants would reduce the budget. Eliminate the Fire Department, save a million dollars. Eliminate the 

Police Department. We could stop plowing the roads.  Nobody wants to lose these things.  He has been on the 

Finance Committee for many years.  Every year they work very hard to keep the budget as low as they can.  He 

feels that the same cannot be said for the school.  

 

Councilor Gruber said that he is the Chairman of the Finance Committee and the Town has cut a lot out of the 

budgets over the years.  A lot of the surrounding Town offices are closed on Friday’s.  We did it as a budget cut 

years ago, reducing employee’s hours from 40 to 33 hours per week.  We will do anything we can to reduce the 

budget. He feels very comfortable with the Town budget this year.  The school board members are all good 

people and he does not want to throw rocks at them.  

 

Councilor Copp said that he has been on the Council for 12 years and the municipal budget has been a responsible 

budget for all that time.  He cannot say the same for the school budget.  He has 7 properties and his tax bill is over 

$5,000 per month. It is time for the people of this Town to attend a school budget meeting and speak up.  The 

highest tax increase the Town has had over the past 12 years was 1.9%. It has been flat for several years.  We 

have done a good job on our budget and he commends the Finance Committee, the Town Manager and the 

Finance Director.  

 

Councilor Edes said that the Council takes responsibility and ownership for everything that they vote on. If we 

have a budget increase, we will take ownership and justify it. The public needs to hold the school board 

accountable.  If you can’t afford to live in this Town anymore, you need to look at the school.  If you’re looking 

to move out of Cumberland and want to sell your house because of tax increases, look at the school. If you have 

to decide between buying food or paying your taxes, look at the school. If your Social Security cannot keep up 

with the tax increases, look at the school.  His taxes will increase approximately $12 a year because of the Town 

and $400 a year because of the school.  He is frustrated too.  

 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to set the Municipal FY 2019 General Fund 

Expenditure budget at $10,338,149.00 and the General Fund Non-Property Tax Revenues Budget of 

$5,030,358.00 to offset the impact of property taxes, as recommended by the Finance Committee. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

Item number 18 – 050 was considered next. 

 

 

18 – 053 To consider and act on authorizing the Code Enforcement Officer to execute a Consent 

Agreement with the owners of 37 Stirling Way. 

Town Manager Shane explained that during the process of the sale of this parcel, an issue with the building 

setback was discovered.  The house and garage are too close to the easement. The Town has the authority to issue 

a Consent Agreement that states that no action will be taken for the setback violation.  

 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Copp, to authorize the CEO to execute a Consent 

Agreement with the owners of 37 Stirling Way. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
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18 – 054 To authorize the Town Manager to represent the Town regarding the present quarry application 

in Windham near Forest Lake.  
Town Manager Shane explained that the Town of Windham has received a proposal for phase 1 of a proposed 

quarry area near Forest Lake.  Forest Lake is the recharge area for the 5 billion gallon aquifer in West Cumberland.  

We want to be sure that we can protect the 300 wells in that area and ensure that proper measures are taken during 

their Planning Board process for pre-blast surveys and possibley pre-construction well tests.  He is asking the 

Council for their permission to work with the Town of Windham and protect the property of Cumberland 

residents.  

 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to authorize the Town Manager to represent the Town 

of Cumberland regarding the present quarry application in Windham near Forest Lake.  

VOTE:  6-0-1 (Copp abstained)  MOTION PASSES 

 

 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

Councilor Gruber – the food pantry continues to do well. It was very busy last Friday.  The shelves were 

almost bare at the end of the day.  

 

There were 2 neighborhood meetings last week to review the work on Skillin Road and Main Street that 

will happen this summer.  We serve the public very well by holding these types of informational meetings.  

 

  He appreciates the Council’s help during the budget process.   

   

Opening day for baseball is April 28th.   

 

Our second annual new resident orientation will be on May 23rd at the new fire station. 

 

Councilor Storey-King – she attended the public safety banquet again this year. It was a great event.  

 

Councilor Copp – he was not able to attend the public safety banquet this year.  He enjoys going every 

year and is sorry to have missed it.  

 

Chairman Edes – he wants the public safety employees to know that the entire Council appreciates the 

great job they all do and that we are proud of them.  

 

Councilor Stiles – he thanked his fellow Councilors for their continued support of donations to the 4-H 

auction to benefit the food pantry.  

 

He attended the public safety banquet. It was a great event and it was nice to see the public safety 

personnel get recognized.   

 

There will be an open house and dedication of the new fire station on May 12th. 

 

Councilor Turner – a reminder to residents that storm drains can get clogged with leaves and debris after 

windy conditions.  It would be helpful to Town staff to clean out storm drains that are near your property.  
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Town Manager Shane – we received a notice from Time Warner. They will be reformatting channel 

numbers and this typically means that the local channels will change, including our channel 2.   He will 

keep everyone posted as more information becomes available.  

 

 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to adjourn. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

TIME:   9:11 P.M.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

Brenda L. Moore 

Council Secretary 


